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	May 2, 2018, Endicott Branch, 6:00 pm
	
	

	
	
	

	Meeting Called By
	Board of Library Trustees, Dedham
	

	Type of Meeting
	Monthly Meeting
	

	Chairman
	Margaret Connolly
	

	Secretary
	Monika Wilkinson
	

	Attendees
	Margaret Connolly, Tracy Driscoll, Sarah Santos, Mary Ann Sliwa, Monika Wilkinson, and Bonnie Roalsen
	

	PUBLIC ATTENDEES
	Richard Pierce, Kenneth Kelter
	


The May 2, 2018 meeting of the Dedham Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 6:06 pm by Director Bonnie Roalsen. 
Ms. Santos made a motion to nominate Ms. Connolly as Library Chair. Ms. Driscoll seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

Ms. Wilkinson made a motion to nominate Ms. Santos for Vice Chair. Ms. Driscoll seconded the motion. Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Santos, Ms. Driscoll, and Ms. Connolly voted in favor. Ms. Sliwa opposed.  

Ms. Connolly made a motion that the position of Secretary be shared by three Trustees. Ms. Santos seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

Public Input:

Kenneth Kelter addressed the Trustees and asked if Ms. Roalsen had received his email. He had a conversation with a reference librarian in Watertown to inquire about 3-D printing. He read his letter aloud. He commended the Library on such things as new furnishing, new activities, and computer access. He then described his conversation with the Watertown librarian regarding the disruption he feels is made by the 3-D printers. He supports the idea of the housing a printer outside of the library. Mr. Kelter asked if he could have a meeting with Ms. Roalsen and she said he is always welcome. Ms. Connolly thanked him for his input. 

Ms. Driscoll agreed that there is more activity at the libraries and we are adjusting. 

Ms. Wilkinson thanked Mr. Kelter for his public input and said that often the public does not share with us opinions and these are welcome. 
Richard Pierce made a comment on behalf of the Friends of the Library. He announced a book sale this Saturday 9:00 am to 3:00 pm in the lower stacks. He also made a positive comment about 3-D printing, saying he thought it was an important addition to the Library. 

Action Items:
Discussion and Vote: Minutes of March 20, 2018. No discussion. Ms. Sliwa made a motion to accept the minutes. Ms. Santos seconded the motion. All voted in favor to accept the minutes. 
Discussion and Vote: Minutes of April 13, 2018. Discussion of minor revisions not impacting content. Ms. Sliwa made a motion to accept minutes as revised. Ms. Driscoll seconded the motion. All voted in favor to accept the minutes.
Discussion and Vote: Financial Report April 2018 No discussion. Ms. Wilkinson made a motion to accept the report. Ms. Sliwa seconded. All voted in favor. 
Director’s Evaluation:
The Director’s Evaluation Report was shared by the Chair:
“The Board unanimously concurs that Bonnie Roalsen has completed all of her goals in stellar fashion. We are appreciative of her unmatched work ethic and attention to detail. Bonnie has the incredible gift of devising a plan while simultaneously envisioning the next several moves needed to complete the plan in its entirety, much like a master chess player.

In accomplishing these goals she has as one Trustee stated, “shifted the way many in the community view the library… making it more relevant and focused on the needs of patrons in innovative ways.”

Another stated, “Bonnie is a model for all directors and an inspiration to her staff, the town government/departments, the entire Town of Dedham and beyond.”

Under Ms. Roalsen’s leadership, initiative, and collaborative spirit, the Dedham libraries have flourished in a way that has done our town proud.”

Ms. Connolly introduced Ms. Roalsen’s request for professional development training for the Library staff. Ms. Roalsen explained that the Library has seen a great increase of hours, and the volume of program attendance and circulation have dramatically increased. She suggested that it might be beneficial for professional development for the staff to work on collaborative team building, safety, and customer service. 

Ms. Wilkinson expressed her support for professional development. She cited many recent changes and commented that staff needs time to reflect, strategize, and move forward the great innovation. 
Ms. Santos would like to see even more and suggested summer reading program planning. Ms. Roalsen said planning begins in the fall and much work is done by teams throughout the year, but having everyone together would be a plan she would support. Ms. Santos asked if quarterly professional development might be useful. 
Ms. Driscoll addressed Ms. Roalsen and asked her what she felt was productive. Ms. Roalsen said that there are so many issues and a need for customer service issues, so 3-4 times a year would be ideal. 

Mr. Pierce asked if someone from the outside would be asked in. Ms. Roalsen said she would bring in professionals as needed by topic (ie  library safety). Mr. Pierce asked about cost and Ms. Roalsen said that many resources might be offered without cost (ex. exchange with other programs, Town departments). Mr. Pierce reminded Ms. Roalsen that support from the Friends of the Library might be possible. 
Ms. Driscoll asked if we would pay everyone to attend professional development training. Ms. Roalsen said yes and Friday would make the most sense. 
Ms. Roalsen then formally asked for quarterly half-day professional development for FY2019. Ms. Sliwa made a motion at the Director’s scheduling preference to have up to four half-day professional development sessions. Ms. Wilkinson seconded the motion. All voted in favor.
Director’s Report:
Ms. Roalsen shared news of new hires and explained that there are four new hires in recent months—all part time.  Corey Courtney joins as a Community Access Professional. Toby Bentley joins as Communications and Patron Support Specialist. John Csanady is acting as a Community Access Professional. Melissa Van Hamm joins as a Community Access Professional: Special Populations. 

Ms. Roalsen explained that these positions help to ensure that patrons have assistance accessing resources, referring out to specialists, using devices, managing internet security, and setting up partnerships. 

Ms. Wilkinson asked about finding talent for open positions and whether the process has changed. Ms. Roalsen explained that we are identifying an increasingly specialized type of professional profile. The way that we were looking was not reaching the talent we needed, and there has been more of an effort to identify talent through networking. 
Ms. Roalsen continued to explain that Dedham is a place people want to come to work. She said that our Library is gaining a national reputation and pointed to a Monterey Beach, California, invitation to present at a conference. Dedham is civically active, and it gets attention. Working collaboratively with other institutions and organizations helps with recruiting. 
Ms. Driscoll asked if the additional part-time positions, if approved at Town Meeting in the budget, address growing needs. Ms. Roalsen responded that with part-time positions we can afford a range of talent that we need. Ms. Connolly asked if increased positions would allow for Sunday hours. Ms. Roalsen confirmed. She also asked if all recently open positions are filled. Ms. Roalsen said there is still one full-time position to fill and she is in the process now of discussing language with Union. 
Ms. Roalsen explained that the Library has launched a lot of programming series. Genealogy programming was live streamed. By-monthly Arabic story time had over 50 people in attendance. A robotics series has been started and well attended. Memory Lab is being started that will help people move content that is trapped in outdated media formats. A section of the media center has been dedicated to this. Google Expeditions is being launched, which is a virtual reality program. A partnership with the Dedham Public Schools is hoped to be developed to support curriculum. 

A report continued with an update regarding summer reading: We qualify as an open site to serve food vulnerable children breakfast and lunch. We are planning to wrap this offering with a camp experience to minimize social stigma and expand equitable access. Ms. Santos asked if Ms. Roalsen has reached out to MotherBrook Arts and Community Center. Ms. Roalsen said there are restrictions with the site location and can’t move beyond the Main Library. 
In an update regarding the Finance Report, Ms. Roalsen shared that are going to refine the categories to be more descriptive for subject headings beginning FY19. 

Old and New Business
Ms. Santos asked about approval for apparel for staff. Ms. Roalsen said there as discussion about preferences for design. 
Ms. Roalsen said we are going ahead with the Book It Road Race on August 18, 2018. The Dedham Library Innovation Team will be sponsoring. 

There was some discussion of the Library Board Trustees Evaluation. Ms. Connolly asked if all were inclined to reinstate the use of this informal tool.  All agreed. Ms. Connolly will look to the Trustees Handbook. Ms. Sliwa will request an evaluation from the Trustees Listserv. 

Ms. Santos asked about the music series. Ms. Roalsen said that a jazz guitarist was last week. Others are planned. 
Ms. Santos thanked Ms. Connolly for sharing the agenda early. 

Ms. Wilkinson asked about the arrangement for signing bills. Ms. Connolly expressed interest, along with Ms. Driscoll and Ms. Sliwa. Ms. Roalsen asked if having us do bills and payroll on a two-week cycle would be acceptable. All agreed. 
Next meeting will be on June 6 at 6:00 at Endicott Branch. Another meeting is tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, July 24 meeting with location TBD at 6:00 pm.  

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 6:47 pm by Ms. Wilkinson Sliwa seconded; all voted in favor.
Action Item Table:
	Action Item
	Person
	Date Due

	Trustees Evaluation
	Ms. Connolly and Ms. Sliwa
	Spring 2018

	Director's Goals Working Group
	Ms. Willkinson, Ms. Santos, Ms. Roalsen
	Spring 2018

	Donors Working Group
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Driscoll, Ms. Roalsen and staff
	Spring 2018

	Policy Working Group: meeting policy, art policy
	Ms. Wilkinson, Ms. Connolly, Ms. Roalsen
	Spring 2018


Respectfully submitted,

Monika Wilkinson

